

NATIONS UNIES

ОБЪЕДИНЕННЫЕ НАЦИИ

UNITED NATIONS

COMMISSION ÉCONOMIQUE POUR L'EUROPE

ЕВРОПЕЙСКАЯ ЭКОНОМИЧЕСКАЯ КОМИССИЯ ECONOMIC COMMISSION FOR EUROPE

Environment, Housing and Land Management Division Bureau 332 Palais des Nations CH-1211 Geneva 10 Switzerland

Phone: +41-22-917 3294

Fax: +41-22-917 0634

E-mail: public.participation@unece.org
Website: www.unece.org/env/pp

4 August 2010

Ms. Lieselotte Feldmann
Federal Ministry of Agriculture, Forests, Environment and Water Management
General Environmental Policy Dept./EU affairs environment
Stubenbastei 5

A-1010 Vienna, Austria Fax: +43 151 522 73 01

Mr. Thomas Piringer, Managing Director
Mr. Thomas Alge, Head Environmental Law
OEKOBUERO - Coordination office of Austrian Environmental Organisations
Volksgartenstrasse 1
A-1010 Vienna, Austria
Fax: +43 1 524-93-77/20

Dear Ms. Feldmann, Mr. Piringer, Mr. Alge

Re: Communication to the Aarhus Convention Compliance Committee concerning compliance by Austria with provisions of the Convention in connection with access to justice in environmental matters in general (Ref. ACCC/C/2010/48)

We refer to our letter of 22 June 2010 informing you about the outcome of the twenty-eighth meeting of the Compliance Committee (15-18 June 2010) and to your subsequent request to the Committee on 6 June 2010 to allow for an extension of the initial deadline of 8 September 2010 for the Party concerned to address the allegations of the communication.

The Committee using its electronic decision-making procedure, reconsidered the matter and after taking note of the agreement of the communicant in this regard, expressed by letter of 2 June 2010 together with the revised version of the communication, it decided to allow for an extension of the deadline for submission of your response to the allegations of the communication and to its questions of 23 June 2010 by one month. Hence, you are invited to send your response no later than 8 October 2010.

The Committee also provisionally scheduled the discussion of the communication to take place at its thirtieth meeting (14-17 December 2010).

We look forward to hearing from you.

Yours sincerely,

Aphrodic Smagadi

Secretary to the Aarhus Convention Compliance Committee

Permanent Mission of Austria to the United Nations Office and Specialized Institutions in Geneva